
File a Formal Complaint - Brett Gibbs 

 

Dear Public Disclosure Commission: 

 

I have concerns about a mailing that I received from the Bellevue School District in regards to 

the Bellevue School District tax levy measures that are on the ballot in February 2018. 

 

1. The mailing has the appearance of being a political campaign mailing, and also appears to be an 

official communication from the School District. I am concerned that the mailing may be illegal 

in regards to using taxpayer funds -- in this case, school district funds -- to engage in political 

activities. 

 

2. The mailing does not disclose the additional funding that the Bellevue School District will 

receive under recent State of Washington action to increase property taxes to fund public school 

districts. I am particularly concerned about the bar chart on the inside of the mailing. The bar 

chart does not show money inflows to the Bellevue School District from State funding sources, 

and a statement next to the bar chart says "If these three levies are passed, property tax rates will 

decline over a four-year period." Based on my understanding of the situation, I believe that this 

statement and the bar chart may be intentionally and materially false and deceptive. 

 

3. The mailing says that local funding from these levies would fund expenses such as new school 

buses and "carpeting, roofs, and heating and cooling systems". My understanding is that all of 

these costs should be fully covered by the State of Washington, because they appear to be 

essential services that the State of Washington is obligated to fund under the McCleary ruling, so 

I do not understand how the School District can legitimately attempt to request local levy 

funding for those same expenses. Perhaps there is a simple misunderstanding or incomplete 

information in the mailing, or perhaps there is an intent to deceive taxpayers into paying for 

expenses at the local level that will be funded through the State and therefore do not need to be 

funded at the local level. 

 

I request that the funding of the mailing, the use of official School District resources to create 

and/or send and/or endorse the mailing, and the elements of the mailing that appear to be 

incomplete, intentionally and materially false and/or deceptive, be investigated for possible 

violations of Washington State laws.  

 

Regards, 

 

Brett Gibbs 
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